
 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear [parents name] 
 
Year 11 results day procedures 
 
Year 11 results day is Thursday 20th August. As you are no doubt aware, due to the COVD-19 pandemic 
this year has been considerably different to any we have experienced before and results day will be 
no different. Government guidance regarding social distancing mean that we cannot allow all students 
and their parents /carers to come into school at once. Therefore, we will be issuing appointment times 
for results to be collected. Appointment time have been generated randomly for all students, and your 
time is [appointment time].  
 
When arriving to collect results, please use the Mill Lane entrance to school and follow the enhanced 
social distancing rules employed on the day as directed by staff who will be on hand to support you.  
Parents and carers are allowed to accompany students on the day, but there will be a maximum of 
two people per student. Results will be collected from the school hall and then there will be the 
opportunity to meet with a member of school staff to discuss the grades [daughter’s name] has 
achieved and provide advice on any next steps which need to be taken. 
 
For those who have applied to join our 6th from, or following their results wish to consider doing so, 
Mr. Finnegan and the team will be on hand to answer any queries and to enroll students ahead of 
starting in September. 
 
I have previously written to you to explain how grades have been calculated this year in the absence 
of the usual summer examinations. Please see the infographic below from Ofqual for a reminder. 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Alternatively a short video is available at the address below which also explains the process: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?reload=9&v=fRTyGmUJIrw&feature=youtu.be 
 

It’s important to remember that: 

 Teachers know their students well and are able to assess grades with a high degree of 
accuracy. 

 The grades the school submitted to the exam boards were agreed by the school following an 
internal quality assurance process and are not the sole responsibility of any individual teacher. 

 The standardisation model developed by Ofqual and the awarding organisations is statistical 
and may not reflect the grades submitted by us.  

 The standardisation process applied by the exam boards ensures grades awarded this year are 
consistent with those awarded to other cohorts in other years. 

 This was the fairest possible approach available under extreme circumstances. It is a rigorous 
process which means that grades awarded this year are as valid as in any other year.  

 This will allow pupils to progress to the next stage of their lives in the normal way 
 
If you will be unable to collect your results on the day, you can bring or send in a stamped addressed 
envelope and we will then post them to you. Alternatively you can bring or send a letter authorising 
someone else to collect your results for you. 
 
Results cannot be given to anyone without written permission from you.  We also are not allowed as 
a school to give out results over the phone. If you know that you will be unable to collect your results 
you must nominate someone else to collect them and they can then phone you with those results. 
 
Certificates will be ready for to collect from mid-November. Arrangements for receiving these from 
school will be subject to the conditions and most up to date government guidance. We will advise you 
of these closer to the time. 
 
The summer 2020 Results and Appeals process will be posted on the school website. 
 
If you have any questions or queries then don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
R. Downey 
Deputy Headteacher 


